
 

 

 

KEY MESSAGES 
 

• Wishing you all a wonderful half term break! 

• School returns on Monday 7 June 2021 
 
 

Week Ending: 28 May 2021 

YEAR 7 
This week we have spent time during tutor set celebrating students’ achievements this half term. On Wednesday morning, we had our 
Achievement Assembly where we recognised students for their hard work this half term. This included awards for positive behaviour points, 
attendance and tutor and teacher nominations. Well done to Isabella (7.1) for achieving first place for credits with 298 positive points, Hridya 
(7.2) who achieved second place with 271 positive points and Mia (7.2) in third place with 251 positive points. James (7.8) and Amy (7.9) also 
achieved three teacher nominations each for their exceptional effort and engagement in lessons, well done! We continue to share students’ 
fantastic work on our Year 7 Twitter Account (@TootHill2025).  
 
We are also pleased to see so many students who achieved 100% attendance this half term and we look forward to seeing which students 
can achieve 100% attendance for the whole year, when we have our end of year Achievement Assembly in July.   
 
Finally, thank you to parents/carers for your ongoing support this half term. We have enjoyed having students back in the classroom this half 
term, and it has been fantastic to visit lessons and see the amazing work students are producing. We hope Year 7 students and their families 
have a safe and enjoyable half term break.   
 
 Head of Year 7: Miss I  Sheldon   Achievement Coordinator:  Mr A Surridge    
 

YEAR 8 
It has been so nice to have our Year 8 students back in for a full half term, positively engaging with their lessons, and enjoying seeing their 
friends each day. The Year 8 Tutor Team are so proud of the empathy, kindness, and determination that every student has demonstrated 
towards their learning, peers, and staff this half term, truly embodying our school ethos. 

This week, we have recognised the achievements of our Year 8 students this half term. Alfie T (8.5) received the Head of Year Award for the 
role model he is to his fellow students by demonstrating a Work Hard, Be Kind attitude in all his lessons, and 100% attendance this year. 
Congratulations to all the students that were named in the Achievement Assembly. 

Next half term in the PDC, Year 8 will be exploring the UK justice system and our rights and responsibilities towards the communities in 
which we live. 

Have a lovely half term, and we look forward to seeing you all back on Monday 7 June 2021. 

 Head of Year 8: Mr R Wickens   Pastoral Lead: Mr M Leslie  

YEAR 9  
Congratulations Year 9 on a successful half term 5. This week, students have enjoyed reflecting, recognising and rewarding each others’ 
efforts in our half termly Achievement Assembly. Students were praised for their attitude and achievement both in class and around school.  
 
A huge well done to 9.9 For being the tutor set with the most credits this half term and congratulations to Josh W and Hugh P for their HOY/
AHOY awards respectively.  
 
In what has been a challenging period, Year 9 have shown great maturity, returning to school in a positive and productive manor. Students 
have adjusted quickly to being back in the classroom, working hard and being kind.  
 
Now it is time for a week of rest and relaxation for all students before we embark on the final half term of the year. Enjoy your well earned 
break and see you all after the half term holidays! 
 
Head of Year 9: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Mr K Roebuck 
 
 

YEAR 10    
What an amazing half term for Year 10. We have had many highlights this term: from the Business Challenge Champions in the Languages 
Department, to starting the Duke of Edinburgh preparation and a special mention must always go to our Achievement Assemblies. This 
week, students have started to prepare themselves for the upcoming June assessments and have taken this on with maturity and excellent 
organisation. We will continue to prepare when we’re back from the holiday but it has been wonderful to see this proactive work ethic and 
drive to succeed.  
 
Wishing you all a lovely half term break with family and friends – stay safe and have a great time! 
 

Head of Year 10: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall  

YEAR 11  
 

With evidence gathering coming to a close, students have had a week of different activities including life skills, quizzes and of course prom 
preparation!  Standards have remained high across the week and it's been a pleasure to visit classes, support drop down subject days and 
chat to students about their celebration plans.  We will stay in contact with the year group between now and leavers day/prom via their 
school email so please make sure that they are still checking it as we will communicate organisational details as well as special 
nominations. 
 
Have a great half term.  We hope to see all students on Friday 25 June 2021 for Leavers Day. 
 

Head of Year 11: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss P Gordon 
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